

## Snowdrifters Monthly Meeting 4 13 2017

Meeting called to order at 7:35 at Bobbers Bar and Grill

Motion to approve minutes – Ron with Thayne with second. Motioned approved

Treasurer's report read through – Checking, savings and scholarship funds transactions discussed. Motioned to approve with Joe and second Brian. Motion approved.

Volunteer hours – turn in to Brian. Question on turning in volunteer hours to the ISSA. Derrick to check with Britney on charity and volunteer hours. DP talk to Brian on volunteer hours.

### Old Committee Meeting

Event committee – tractor pull working on sponsors. Any help with sponsors is helpful. Cassill is sponsoring us again. Survey information was very helpful to gain sponsorship to Cassill. Hawkeye down contract. Donnie – what is the sponsorship levels? Jeff provided check sheet. Let the committee know if you have any sponsors. We have a presentation and a form to fill out for potential sponsors.

Golf outing is July 29<sup>th</sup> this year – Saturday. Advertising out 2<sup>nd</sup> week in June. Expecting the same type of outing as prior years.

Sign order is due to Joe this meeting. He has forms with him. Signs need to be out by April 15<sup>th</sup>. Joe has reached out to Mike Miner for our custom signs for snowmobile only. Right away needs to be out ASAP.

### New business

Grant is due May 1st. Getting back \$169 back this year for this year. We did not request anything else this year. Putting in for a rental tractor again. May need a battery for a mower. No groomer hours this year. Expecting not much for request this year. We will need stakes but the grant does not pay for them.

ISSA report out – Legislation activity with 70% funds passed. The combination of reg and pass are in progress. Campout in Greene Iowa this year. ISSA working on the process for funding this coming year. ISSA is looking for another person for scholarships.

Survey information shared. Anyone interested in details please see Derrick.

Scholarships – received 6 requests. Review at next meeting. Need to determine if we can to continue funding or stop this year at the next board meeting. Need to determine how to fund. Option to fund with the golf outing. Could limit the amount per year.

Clothing – we sold everything we had so we ran out. Discussion on updating the logo. Motion to get pricing on new apparel. Bill motioned and Andy seconded. Motion passed. Look at updating the logo. Discussion on using the apparel.

Sarah – discussion on a support the boy who was killed on the ATV with a donation. Amount determined to be \$500. Motion to send to the family of the boy that was killed - Carter Trunkhill . Ron motioned with Thayne second. Motioned passed.

Elections – all officers are to be voted on. Following the bylaws (2 years directors). Jeff read through some of the key processes.

- Treasurer – Chris Stebral nominated. No other nominated
- Secretary – Derrick Parker nominated. No other nominations
- Vice President – Sarah or Bill nominated. Bill voted to be the Vice President
- President – Sarah and Rob nominated. Sarah elected President
- Director – Izaak, Rob, Chris Hanley all nominated with Rob elected

Joe is trying to understand who marks what trail. Trail south to Wyndom did not get marked this year. Table discussion for next meeting. Derek Dunkin concerns about trails being lost. River bottom from homestead to river bottom (Hawkeye Wildlife area) possible place trails. Derrick to get name to Brian and Mike P. Get together to take the lead. Discussed with Randy S from the DNR in November.

Motion to adjourn Thayne with Joe Second. Motioned passed.